
 

Newsletter 

6th December 2024 

  
GOSPEL: VALUE: Our Gospel Value for next week is Peace. Please reflect on this 
at home with your child.  
 
Weekly Reflection  
 
We have been reflecting on the importance of Advent as a season of preparation. 
This Advent we want to deepen and strengthen our close relationship with Jesus. 
We remember our school mission statement; ôJesus is the centre of our liveséõ 
and we follow in his footsteps and follow his example. At this busy time, if we can 
take a moment to pray quietly He will be with us.  
 
There are lots of things happening in school over the next 2 weeks, giving       
everyone the opportunity to take a little time to stop and feel the presence of 
Jesus, through the beautiful readings and carols presented by the children. I 
would like to extend a warm welcome to all of our families to attend our 2 Carol 
Concerts, presented by our Year 2 and Year 3 pupils (details below).  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Wishing everyone a wonderful long weekend.  
 

Mrs Kerrell     
Headteacher    

Nativity and Festival of Light 

We have had two wonderful celebrations this week to begin this special season 
of Advent. Our Reception and Year One children presented our Nativity play, ôA     
Bundle of Joyõ with such enthusiasm and happiness it warmed all our hearts.              
Today, we have had our Festival of Light, where the children brought a 
Christingle to school, to share at this special celebration. It was an emotional            
moment when all the candles were lit and we had some quiet reflection. My     
sincere thanks to families for all the support with preparing the children for 
these. Also special thanks to all the staff involved in organising the Nativity and 
to Mrs Noonan for the Festival of Light. 

 



Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award,            
Grasshoppers achieving 98% attendance. Well done! The winners of the 
KS2 Attendance Award, are Hares attaining a fantastic 100%              
attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and 
makes a huge difference to your childõs learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your childõs absence by 9am         
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence          
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having to           
contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school. If you do not notify us of the reason for your childõs absence 
it may not be authorised.   

Absences over 3 days require supporting medical evidence, for the       
additional absence to be authorised. Medical evidence can take the form 
of prescriptions, antibiotics and medical appointments.    

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a 
meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Butterflies  89% 

Ladybirds  96% 

Dragonflies 93% 

Grasshoppers 98% 

Hedgehogs 94% 

Squirrels 94% 

Badgers 99% 

Foxes 95% 

Hares 100% 

Rabbits 98% 

Kingfishers 96% 

Robins 95% 

Eagles 99% 

Owls 97% 

Carol Concerts 

We would like to extend a very warm welcome to all our families to attend our Carol Concerts. Year 2 will     
present their Carol concert at 6pm next Wednesday 11th December and Year 3 on Monday 16th December at 
6pm. No tickets are required. 

Family Mass 

We would like to invite the children to take part in a Family Mass on Saturday 14th December at 5.30pm.  If 
your child would like to volunteer to be  a reader; please give names to the school office. 

Christmas parties 

The children love their special celebrations at the end of term at their class. We would appreciate a small   
donation of 50p towards the food, if you have not already done this.  

Sad Goodbye 

Today Miss Byrne is leaving us to return to a role that she had before becoming a Teaching Assistant, at Holy 
Cross. She has helped and supported so many of the children over her time with us and we are all going to miss 
her. We wish her every success for the future and know that she will come back and see as part of our Holy 
Cross family. 

Cold Weather 

There is a definite chill in the air! The children will still be going outside so it is very important that they have 
hats, scarfs and gloves so they can wrap up warm. Please label everything. 

Uniform 

It was wonderful to see the children looking so smart today in church and I would like to thank parents and 
families for your support with the uniform policy and especially with hair accessories. These must be green, 
cream or black. I will be sending out a short survey next week to ask your thoughts on how the wearing of the 
PE Kit on PE days is going.  

Also, a reminder that earrings are not part of our school uniform at Holy Cross and must not be worn to school. 
Clear plastic spacers, flat to the ear are acceptable but ALL jewellery (and spacers) must be removed for PE. 



Holy Cross Church Christmas Services 

 

Thursday 12th December 2024, 7pm, St. Markõs Carol Service 

Saturday 14th December 2024, 5.30pm, Family Mass 

Tuesday 24th December 2024, 5pm, Christmas Eve Vigil Family Mass 

                                               10pm, Carols followed by Midnight Mass 

Wednesday 25th December 2024, 11am, Christmas Day Mass 

Saturday 28th December 2024, 10am, Altar Servers Mass  

Wednesday 1st January 2025, 10am, Mary Mother of God (New Years Day) 

The Words of Pope Francis 

In the #GospelOfTheDay (Lk21:25-28,34-36), Jesus invites 
us to lift our gaze toward Heaven to better understand the 
things of the earth. 

   Gospel Value Awards  

  Simplicity 

        calm, uncomplicated, trust 

ôõAnd all who heard it were amazed at what the          
shepherds said to them. But Mary treasured up all these things and pondered them in Her 
heart.õõ Luke 2:18-19  

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week.    

 Dragonflies: Felicity   Grasshoppers: Zuriel                                                           
 Hedgehogs:   Kayla               Squirrels:  Allison                                        
 Badgers:  Dennis   Foxes:  Milo      
 Hares:   Eva    Rabbits:  Krzysztof                        
 Kingfishers:  Sofia    Robins:  Rose                                                 
 Eagles:   Erin    Owls:   Ire       









 



Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 Hedgehogs:  Zach   Squirrels:  Thankgod       

 Badgers:  Filip   Foxes:  Neave   

 Hares:  Kodie   Rabbits:  Aoife        

  Kingfishers:  Kenna-Kah  Robins:  Zofia     

 Eagles:  Ollie   Owls:   Hector        

   

Christmas Cards  

The Christmas card class sacks are located in classes. Please remind your 
children to post their cards here and not to hand them out in class. They 
will be collected, sorted and delivered to the correct classes. Envelopes 
need the name of the child and the class they are in written on them.  










